
Blue Ridge PRISM
Fiscal Year 2021 Annual Report (October 1, 2020 - September 30, 2021)

Photo: Susan Austin Roth

Page 1 Blue Ridge PRISM Annual Report FY 2021



Table of Contents

Table of Contents 2
Executive Summary 3
Public Education Programs 4

Education and Outreach 4
Quarterly Meetings 4
Speaking Engagements 5
Educational Events 5

Invasive Plants Workshops and Attendance 6
Financial Assistance 7

Regional Conservation Partnership Program (RCPP) 7
Regional Early Detection and Rapid Response (EDRR) 8

Wavyleaf Basketgrass Rapid Response 8
Projects and Partnerships 9

Preventing the Sale and Planting of Invasive Plants 9
Noxious Weeds Advisory Committee 9
HJR 527 Invasive Work Group 9

Virginia Department of Transportation (VDOT) Partnership 10
Using Drones for Invasive Plant Detection 11
EDDMapS - Virginia Invasive Mapping Initiative 12

Blue Ridge PRISM Operations 13
Staffing and Organization 13

Staff 13
Leadership Team 13
Steering Committee Members 14

Communications 14
Social Media 15
Newsletters and Alerts 15

2021 Financials (Fiscal Year 2021) 17
Our Donors 17

List of Appendices: 20
Appendix A: PRISM Educational Activities 20

Speaking Engagement Details 20
PRISM Educational Event Details 20

Page 2 Blue Ridge PRISM Annual Report FY 2021



Executive Summary
Connecting across Virginia

Blue Ridge Partnership for Regional Invasive Management (PRISM) began in 2014 as
an idea to build a partnership around caring for forests by controlling invasive plants. In
the seven years since those conversations, PRISM has grown into a respected
authority on invasive plant management for individuals, communities, landowners and
conservation professionals.

This past year was transformative for PRISM. On October 1, 2020, PRISM officially
separated from Shenandoah National Park Trust, our long-time fiscal sponsor and
partner. Fiscal year 2021 was our first as an independent 501(c)(3) public charity.
PRISM took on new opportunities to work on invasive plant policy issues through House
Joint Resolution 527. Joining with the Plant Virginia Natives Marketing Partnership to
host the Landscaping with Virginia Natives Webinar Series, PRISM connected to new
audiences across the Commonwealth.

Because of the pandemic, PRISM explored virtual options of connecting with its
audience. PRISM’s Online Quarterly Meeting on Winter Invasive Plants in January 2021
broke a new attendance record while our online invasive workshops were popular.
PRISM’s increasing audience reflects a growing concern from the public around
invasive plants and their impacts on Virginia’s natural resources.

In-person events were slow to return after 2020. In a collaboration with the
Charlottesville Area Tree Stewards (CATS), a new invasive field session was developed
and launched in September. We will continue to plan more events and meetings in
person with landowners and anyone concerned about invasive plants while continuing
to offer a variety of virtual events.

The dedicated staff and volunteers of Blue Ridge PRISM are pleased to share with you
our work and successes during this transformative year. None of this would be possible
without the support of our partners, volunteers, and you. We look forward to another
successful and exciting year of assisting you and mitigating the impacts of invasive
plants in the northern Blue Ridge Mountains and across the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,
Elizabeth Mizell, Program Director
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Public Education Programs

Education and Outreach
Education and outreach is the heart of
Blue Ridge PRISM’s work as an
organization. We believe that
educating landowners about the
negative impacts of invasive plants
will lead to more landowners
managing invasives on their
properties, thereby reducing the
harmful ecological effects of invasive
plants in our region.

The impact of the COVID-19
pandemic continued to impact
PRISM’s ability to do traditional
in-person outreach activities such as
large community events, educational
workshops, partner events, and our
Quarterly Meetings. Quarterly
Meetings, seasonal invasive
workshops, and speaking
engagements went virtual in March
2020. Some activities such as
on-the-ground invasive control

projects and landowner consultations continued. In September, we were able to host
our first in-person Fall Invasives Workshop at Azalea Park in Charlottesville. Appendix A
provides details about specific activities.

Quarterly Meetings

PRISM held Quarterly Meetings that were free and open to the public. In addition to
PRISM updates, programs are designed to educate and inform our audience about new
or common invasive plants, management techniques, ecological restoration, and current
research. Attendance of our Quarterly Meetings for this year was 678. PRISM’s FY
2021 Quarterly Meeting topics are highlighted below.
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Topic Date Location Attendance
Autumn: Forest Health Oct 21, 2021 Webinar 35
Winter: Winter Activities with Expert
Guest Panel-Q&A

Jan 29, 2021
Webinar 400

Spring: Research Updates -Drones
and Biocontrol

Apr 21, 2021
Webinar 35

Summer: Invasive Grasses with
Expert Guest Panel-Q&A

Jul 21, 2021
Webinar 208
TOTAL 678

Speaking Engagements
Through speaking engagements, PRISM connected a broad audience of conservation
groups, homeowners associations, and landowners with resources such as in-depth
information about the ecological impact, identification, and management of invasive
plants.

PRISM had the unique opportunity to be a lead partner in the Landscaping with Virginia
Natives Webinar Series along with Lewis Ginter Botanical Garden and the Plant Virginia
Natives Marketing Partnership. PRISM supported this webinar series by hosting the
keynote address from Dr. Doug Tallamy and giving the presentation, Invasive Plants in
Virginia: Resources, Spring Identification, and Native Alternatives, as part of the series.
This webinar series introduced Blue Ridge PRISM to audiences across Virginia and
specifically reached home gardeners alerting them to the issue of using invasive plants
in landscaping. Over 3,000 individuals registered for this popular webinar series.

PRISM was invited to 16 speaking engagements engaging with 1,569 individuals.
Appendix A provides specific details for each speaking engagement.

Educational Events

The virtual invasive workshop was restructured and divided into three separate sessions
that launched in September 2021. The sessions were designed to be taken together or
individually, depending upon the needs of the participant and offered a deeper dive into
the content. The Introduction and Identification of Invasive Plants and Control and
Management of Invasive Plants were offered virtually. A new field session for the
workshop series was developed in collaboration with the Charlottesville Area Tree
Stewards (CATS). The field session covered all of the elements of the virtual sessions
and allowed participants to meet with PRISM instructors, ask questions, learn invasive
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identification, and discuss tool and herbicide safety. The virtual format has overall
dramatically expanded PRISM’s workshop audience, drawing participants from around
Virginia and other states. PRISM hosted ten Invasive Plants Workshops with 384
attendees, about the same as last year’s workshop attendance.

Invasive Plants Workshops and Attendance

Invasive Workshop Date Location Attendance

Fall/Winter Oct 7, 2020 Webinar 18

Spring Mar 19, 2021 Webinar 50

Spring Mar 27, 2021 Webinar 21

Spring Mar 31, 2021 Webinar 40

Summer May 26, 2021 Webinar 52

Summer June 12, 2021 Webinar 34

Summer June 24, 2021 Webinar 55

Fall - Session 1 Sept 21, 2021 Webinar 54

Fall - Session 2 Sept 23, 2021 Webinar 48

Fall - Field Session Sept 25, 2021 Azalea Park, Charlottesville 13

Total 384

During FY 2021, PRISM offered or participated in 21 educational events (reaching 646
individuals) including the Invasive Plants Workshops detailed above. See Appendix A
for a complete listing of education events.
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Photo: PRISM Volunteer, William Hamersky (far right), speaks to field session attendees at Azalea
Park in Charlottesville, Virginia about the variety of tools used for invasive plant management,
September 2021. Photo by Elizabeth Mizell

Financial Assistance

Regional Conservation Partnership Program (RCPP)
In 2016, Blue Ridge PRISM under the Shenandoah National Park Trust entered into a
RCPP Agreement with USDA Natural Resources Conservation Service (NRCS) to
direct additional funding to landowners in PRISM’s 10-county region. Blue Ridge PRISM
received no funding from the RCPP Award.

As of September 30, 2021, NRCS reported there were five active contracts, 77
contracts completed, and 2,180 contract acres reported in Albemarle, August, Clarke,
Greene, Madison, Nelson, Rappahannock, Rockingham, Page, and Warren Counties.
Practices included brush management, herbaceous weed control, and forest stand
improvement. The Virginia Department of Forestry has been a critical partner assisting
NRCS, Blue Ridge PRISM, and landowners to implement this program.

With the help of our partners and volunteers, PRISM met and well exceeded the match
requirements for the RCPP Award. PRISM, our partners, and dedicated volunteers
generated in kind matching funds totaling $2,201,336.01.
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This program was to conclude in September 2021; however, it was extended by NRCS
for an additional year to complete the remainder of the work.

Regional Early Detection and Rapid Response (EDRR)

Wavyleaf Basketgrass Rapid Response

Blue Ridge PRISM continued leading the effort to control and eradicate invasive
wavyleaf grass during the summer of 2021. Working through conservation partners,
contractors, and volunteers, over 600 acres of wavyleaf basketgrass have been brought
under active management.

PRISM has secured two grants to directly fund control efforts of wavyleaf basketgrass.
As part of the DuPont Settlement (USFWS), PRISM was awarded $250,000 over a
five-year period to implement control work on six wavyleaf basketgrass sites. This
funding supported wavyleaf control work in Shenandoah National Park. Through the
Virginia Department of Forestry, PRISM received an additional three-year $45,000 grant
to expand wavyleaf work to other sites including some in Albemarle County through
2022. PRISM volunteer Jim Hurley assisted by managing the contractors and
coordinating with Conservation Legacy, a contractor partner who arranged the
participation of the Harrisonburg-based Appalachian Conservation Corps (ACC).

Photo: ACC
members
taking a break
from wavyleaf
grass control,
July 2021.
Photo by Jim
Hurley
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Projects and Partnerships

Preventing the Sale and Planting of Invasive Plants

Noxious Weeds Advisory Committee

In addition to serving on PRISM’s Leadership Team, Ruth Douglas, Rod Walker, and
Jim Hurley also serve on the Noxious Weeds Advisory Committee for the
Commonwealth of Virginia. This committee recommends to the Board of the Virginia
Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services (VDACS) changes to the noxious
weed regulations and carries out detailed assessments to justify recommending specific
plants to be added to the official noxious weeds list.

PRISM coordinated the nomination
of ten new invasive plants.
Volunteers were invaluable in
researching and preparing the
detailed assessments required as
part of the nomination process.
Plants nominated were Microstegium
vimineum, Elaeagnus umbellata
(photo right), Lonicera maackii,
Paulownia tomentosa, Alliaria
petiolata, Commelina communis,
Lespedeza bicolor, Lonicera
japonica, Reynoutria japonica, and
Securigera varia.

HJR 527 Invasive Work Group
During the Virginia Legislative’s 2021 Special Session, House Joint Resolution 527 was
approved:

Requests the Department of Conservation and Recreation, jointly with the Department
of Agriculture and Consumer Services, to establish a work group to study the sale and
use of invasive plant species. The resolution requests that the departments work with
several state agencies, conservation nonprofits, and plant industry and agriculture
groups to develop recommendations regarding statutory and regulatory changes
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intended to reduce or eliminate the sale and use of invasive plant species in the
Commonwealth and promote the sale and use of native plants.

Blue Ridge PRISM along with our partners at the Virginia Native Plant Society and the
Audubon Society of Northern Virginia was instrumental in getting this resolution passed.
PRISM volunteer Rod Walker served as PRISM’s representative to the work group.
Meetings began in June 2021. The final recommendations are expected to be released
in early 2022 and submitted to the Governor and Members of the General Assembly.

Virginia Department of Transportation (VDOT) Partnership
In 2018, PRISM began working with VDOT to address the planting of invasive plants
alongside roadways in the state. Other agencies in this planning process included the
Department of Conservation and Recreation, Virginia Native Plant Society, Virginia
Tech, and the Department of Environmental Quality. Virginia Tech began their study,
Promoting Native Roadside Plant Communities and Ensuring Successful Vegetation
Establishment Practices, in February 2021. In September, the researchers reported the
project was well underway. They have completed a literature review, gathered
information on VDOT vegetation practices and procedures and have assessed 182
areas of interest (AOI) for plant community data and other relevant information. Blue
Ridge PRISM participated on the project’s technical review panel.

Map showing assessment areas from, Promoting Native Roadside Plant Communities and Ensuring Successful Vegetation
Establishment Practices September 2021 Progress Report.
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Using Drones for Invasive Plant Detection
In 2019, PRISM began working with the University of Virginia and other partners to pilot
use of drones to map invasive plant species. The current research is focused on using
hyperspectral cameras to survey a testing area, building a library of spectral reflectance
signatures during differing points of the growing season, and developing algorithms to
detect certain plants. Partners met in October 2020 for an update from the researcher,
Kelsey Huelsman.

At Blue Ridge PRISM’s Spring 2021 Quarterly
Meeting, Kelsey gave a presentation about her
research, Drone Based Hyperspatial Remote Sensing
to Identify and Map Invasive Species in Virginia.

Kelsey’s presentation can be viewed on PRISM’s
YouTube Channel.

Blue Ridge PRISM Spring 2021 Meeting -Research …

Photo: Kelsey Huelsman gives a thumbs up celebrating the
last drone flight of the 2020 growing season. Photo courtesy
of Kelsey Huelsman.
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EDDMapS - Virginia Invasive Mapping Initiative

In July 2021, Blue Ridge PRISM and our partners, Virginia Master Naturalists (VMN),
Virginia Department of Conservation and Recreation – Natural Heritage, and EDDMapS
launched the Virginia Invasive Mapping Initiative to collect data on the type, distribution
and spread of potentially invasive plants in Virginia. The partners developed a training
specifically for VMNs to become invasive plant mapping project leads for their local
chapters. Students learned how to use the EDDMapS app and lead their local chapters
in collecting invasive occurrence data. The project was approved as an official volunteer
project of the VMN program
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Blue Ridge PRISM Operations

Staffing and Organization
Blue Ridge PRISM is supported by two staff, volunteers, and partners who help manage
PRISM day-to-day operations, lead volunteer training and events, and direct the overall
organization.

Staff
Blue Ridge PRISM employed one full-time Program Director and a part-time
Communications Coordinator.

In March 2021, PRISM said a heartfelt goodbye to Carolyn Politis who was PRISM’s
first Communications Lead. We wish Carolyn all the best and thank her for all of her
work in expanding PRISM’s audience and cultivating our social media presence. In
June 2021, we welcomed Rowena Zimmermann to the PRISM Team.

Elizabeth (Beth) Mizell

Beth serves as PRISM’s full-time Program Director for Blue Ridge
PRISM. Beth manages the day-to-day activities of PRISM, fosters
relationships with conservation partners, teaches and assists
landowners, and manages grants.

Rowena Zimmermann

Rowena serves as Blue Ridge PRISM’s Communications and
Outreach Coordinator. As a part-time employee, Rowena coordinates
all of PRISM’s communications including quarterly newsletters,
Facebook and social media, and outreach to media outlets.

Leadership Team
PRISM’s Leadership Team is composed of knowledgeable volunteers and
representatives from partner organizations who help to direct and lead PRISM
initiatives.
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Rod Walker, Co-founder and Volunteer (Albemarle County)
Jim Hurley, Landowner and Volunteer (Greene County)
Tim Maywalt, Charlottesville Area Tree Stewards, Volunteer (Fluvanna County)
William Hamersky, Landowner and Volunteer (Albemarle County)
Tom Saielli, American Chestnut Foundation
Amy Johnson, Smithsonian Conservation Biology Institute
Brian Morse, Virginia Forestry and Wildlife Group
Mary Lee Epps, Virginia Native Plant Society - Jefferson Chapter
Ruth Douglas, Virginia Native Plant Society
Mike Wenger, Landowner and Volunteer (Rappahannock County)
Mike DiLello, The Farm at Sunnyside (Rappahannock County)

Steering Committee Members
The Steering Committee is made up of representatives from each of the signatories to
the General Agreement for The Blue Ridge PRISM Partnership for Regional Invasive
Species Management.

Rod Walker, Steering Committee Chair
Jim Hurley, Landowner (Greene County)
Christopher Miller, Piedmont Environmental Council
Jake Hughes, Shenandoah National Park
Susan Sherman, Shenandoah National Park Trust
Amy Johnson, Smithsonian Conservation Biology Institute
Adam Downing, Virginia Cooperative Extension
Kevin Heffernan, Virginia Department of Conservation and Recreation
Ruth Douglas, Virginia Native Plant Society
Lori Chamberlin, Virginia Department of Forestry

Communications
Blue Ridge PRISM has dramatically increased our audience through social media and
our outreach programming. As of date, our mailing list has grown by 780 individuals
since September 2020. Social media interactions have jumped with 272 Facebook
posts which had over 300,000 views.
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Social Media
PRISM engaged with our audience through Facebook to disseminate information like
Weed Alerts, upcoming meetings and workshops, and partner events. Social media
amplifies communications by sending them to an audience beyond our email
communication network. Here are a few highlights from FY 2021:

Facebook Posts Made During Reporting Period: 272

PRISM Facebook Posts Viewed: 311,470 reached (The same person can view multiple
posts, so in this case the number is not necessarily reflective of the total number of
individuals reached.)

Most successful Facebook post: Don’t buy this plant -- Nandina/Heavenly Bamboo was
posted on February 28, 2021 and reached 81,587 individuals.

PRISM’s presence on social media has steadily grown. This past year our number of
Facebook followers has grown to 1,378.

Newsletters and Alerts
Email is also an important communications
tool. By the end of FY 2021, our subscriber
list had grown to 2,584 individuals.

Eleven unique communications in the form of
Quarterly Newsletters and Weed Alerts were
made during the reporting period.

Oct 2020 – Fall Newsletter
Oct 2020 – Weed Alert | Bittersweet
Jan 2021 - Winter Newsletter
Feb 2021 - National Invasive Species
Awareness Week 2021
March 2021 - Weed Alert | Callery Pear
April 2021 - Weed Alert | Garlic Mustard
April 2021 - Spring Newsletter
June 2021 - Weed Alert | Control Invasive
Trees
July 2021 - Weed Alert | Japanese stiltgrass
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https://mailchi.mp/blueridgeprism/weed-alert-control-invasive-trees-june
https://mailchi.mp/blueridgeprism/weed-alert-control-invasive-trees-june
https://mailchi.mp/blueridgeprism/weed-alert-japanese-stiltgrass


July 2021 - Summer Newsletter
Sept 2021 - Weed Alert | Bittersweet
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2021 Financials (Fiscal Year 2021)

Fiscal Year 2021 (October 1, 2020- September 30, 2021) was Blue Ridge PRISM’s first
year as an independent 501(c)(3) public charity.

Expenses: $190,175 Revenues: $270,191

* PRISM did not receive any revenue from government grants out. These grants were used 100% to support landowner and partner projects.

Our Donors
Blue Ridge PRISM is supported by generous individuals, foundations, nonprofits,
businesses, and organizations. Gifts were made between October 1, 2020 and
September 30, 2021. Blue Ridge PRISM thanks each of our donors for their unwavering
support. If an error or omission has occurred, please accept our sincere apologies. We
ask that the error be brought to our attention. Thank you for making a difference!

Pankaj Agrawal Grace E. Giras Patricia A. Polentz
Peter Akey and Elizabeth
Mizell Burke Graham Cynthia Porter

Albemarle Garden Club Marjory B. Guiliano Prince William Wildflower
Society

Regina D. Alcaro Meredith Strohm Gunter Sue Puleo
Jo Allen Ronald F. Gustafson Leslie Quenichet
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Stephen Altenderfer Susan Kay Hall Rappahannock League for
Environmental Protection

American Online Giving
Foundation-Benevity Tracey Halstead John Reeves

Anonymous (2) William Hamersky Irmtraud H. Reswick
Christine Atkins Bryan T. Hammon Joan K. Richardson
Dennis M. Barry John Bert Harris James F. Rieger
BAND Foundation Frederick Hayden Edward H. Ripper

Rand and Bonnie Beers Beverly Heimbach Andrew M. and Kathryn S.
Rockett Charitable Gift Fund

The Beirne Carter Foundation Karen E. Hendershot Cary P. Scarborough
Sara S. Bell Constance Hendy Carl H. Schmitt
Francis Biasiolli J. Mike Henrietta James Schoppet
George Blackwell Richard Hill Audra Short
Carrie Blair Stephanie B. Hiner Deborah Sinek
Joseph Borzelleca Karl Huber Alexia Smith
Elizabeth Bowen Shereen Hughes Carolyn Smith
Alyson Brindle Thomas M. Hull Jan Smith
Fern Campbell Karin A. Huntington Laura Sorenson
Dorothy Carney Marcia Invernizzi George Spencer III
John David Castle Patricia Jennings Lora Steiner
Charlottesville Area Tree
Stewards Rebecca T. Keese Phillip F. Stokes

Christopher Clarke Katie Kellett William Sublett
Jean Harrison Clements Scott Kelly Sugar Hollow Farms LLC
Culpeper Garden Club Diane L. King Barbara Suever
Jeff DeHoff Mary Clare Lindsay Sally Adamson Taylor
Martha P. Donnelly Amy Loar The Nature Conservancy
Mary Donovan Alvin Lookofsky Joel Thompson
Ruth Douglas Jennifer Lumley Frank Tise
Jon Dubas Lori Lutz Charles M. Uphaus
Karen DuVal Dana Lydon Granville G. Valentine III
Janet Eden S. Brooks Marshall Francis Lee-Vandell
Kathleen Eggers Darcie Martin Ruta O. Vasiukevicius
Jeff Elder Edith R. McHenry Nancy Vehrs
John Epley Loes McKim Mary Voorhees

Mary Lee Epps Meredith Mercer Virginia Environmental
Endowment

Elizabeth Sidamon-Eristoff Kathi Ann Mestayer Virginia Native Plant Society
-Jefferson Chapter

The Energy Foundation D. Michael Meyer James Harvey Walker
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Jane Fisher David Nealon Debra Watson
Mary Foran Carol Thompson-Nelson Mike Wenger
Rebecca Foster Kathryn H Nepote, VMD Donna Ford-Werntz
Barbara J. Frew Elizabeth Olbrys Lorna Werntz
Susan Galbraith John D. Oliver Lisa Wittenborn
Tony Lindsay Genberg Richard Olson Adele Wood
Peggy Gilges William R. Page Jr. Janet Woody
Kelly Haber Elayne Phillips Paul Zeisset
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List of Appendices:

Appendix A: PRISM Educational Activities

Speaking Engagement Details

Speaking Engagements 2020 Date Attendance
New River Chapter - VNPS Oct 13, 2020 12
MIT Alumni Event Nov 12, 2020 67
Speaking Engagements 2021
Stewardship Network Conference Jan 27, 2021 16
Keowee Key Community Feb 4, 2021 61
West Virginia Forest Health Forum - Invasive Plants Mar 2, 2021 300
Nelson County Master Gardeners Mar 9, 2021 28
Ashland Garden Club Mar 11, 2021 26
Monkton Garden Club Mar 18, 2021 17
Ruritan Club Mar 25, 2021 22
Landscaping with Virginia Natives Webinar Series Apr 20, 2021 862
Open Space Invaders! Virtual Field Trip (SNPT) Apr 22, 2021 10
Hill City Master Gardeners May 12, 2021 56
Prince William Wildflower Society Sept 2, 2021 32
Fry Springs Neighborhood Association - Trees and
Invasive Vines with CATS

Sept 7, 2021
21

Nelson County Master Gardeners Sept 14, 2021 21
The Colonnades - Intro to Invasive Plants Sept 23, 2021 18

Total 1569

PRISM Educational Event Details

Educational Events 2020 Date Attendance
PRISM Fall Workshop Oct 7, 2020 18

TNC Volunteer Citizen Science Info Session - MAEDN Dec 14, 2020 18
Educational Events 2021

Greening Your Neighborhood Workshop Mar 13, 2021 22
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PRISM Spring Workshop Mar 19, 2021 50

PRISM Spring Workshop Mar 27, 2021 21

PRISM Spring Workshop Mar 31, 2021 40

CBLP Riparian Buffer Maintenance Workshop - Field
Session

May 4, 2021 20

CBLP Riparian Buffer Maintenance Workshop - Virtual
Session

May 11, 2021 38

Oak Spring Garden Foundation May 22, 2021 9

PRISM Summer Workshop May 26, 2021 52

Plant Piedmont Natives and Piedmont Master Gardener -
Garden Liaisons Volunteer Training

June 8, 2021 31

PRISM Summer Workshop June 12, 2021 34

Rapp U Continuing Education June 16, 2021 10

PRISM Summer Workshop June 24, 2021 55

EDDMapS - Train-the-Trainer Virginia Master Naturalists July 8, 2021 35

EDDMapS - Train-the-Trainer Virginia Master Naturalists July 22, 2021 33

ID and Controlling Ailanthus - Birdwood Court HOA Aug 19, 2021 10

Charlottesville Area Tree Stewards - Invasive Field
Session

Sept 4, 2021 35

PRISM Fall Workshop - Session 1 Sept 21, 2021 54

PRISM Fall Workshop - Session 2 Sept 23, 2021 48

PRISM Fall Workshop- Field Session Sept 25, 2021 13

Total 646

Page 21 Blue Ridge PRISM Annual Report FY 2021


